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Message from the President 
Greetings from a breezy and snowy Sioux Falls!  I'm sure that we are all missing the warm fall that is now behind 
us. I know I am!  It has been a busy season and our members and board have been active in numerous activities 
that I would like to highlight  
 
This past October, about 8 of our members attended the Midwest Leadership Training in Minneapolis, MN. We had 
a wonderful weekend of learning and leadership and we are excited to bring back many ideas for improving our 
organization!  One of which is our new Emerging Leaders Program!   In an effort to demonstrate a continued com-
mitment to the leadership and professional development of SDCA members, along with the advancement of our 
state association and the counseling profession as a whole, SDCA is seeking to award two graduate counseling 
students and one new professional early in her or his career as Emerging Leaders.  The Emerging Leaders Pro-
gram will provide participants with cultivating experiences that support leadership skill and competency develop-
ment, and diverse opportunities to actively participate in SDCA Executive Board meetings, serve on a committee, 
task force, and/or engage in projects of interest, receive mentorship, build professional networks, and gain expo-
sure to the responsibilities associated with fulfilling elected leadership positions. This program will tentatively be 
rolling by early spring. Stay tuned for information that will soon be rolled out to members.  
 
Please note a change in our Day on the Hill event.  It is now scheduled for Friday, January 13th, 2017.  Save the 
date and join us to meet with our State Representatives and Legislators. Take advantage of the opportunity to meet 
with them face to face on issues that impact the counselors in our great state!  

                           

             Save the Date: 
 
Day on the Hill - January 13th, 2017 Pierre, SD: All members are welcome. Please RSVP 
to sdca.counseling@gmail.com by Jan 5th. Historically SDCA has paid for meals and hotel expenses for our members 
to make sure that everyone has a chance to have a voice.  The RSVP is VERY important as we pre-pay for meals and 
hotel.  PLEASE commit to coming.  This is such a great opportunity to take advantage of! 
 
ACA - March 16th - 19th, 2017 San Francisco, CA. I am very excited to attend this event in the Bay Area to be able to 
connect and network with other national leaders and members and gain more knowledge of the profession! 

SDCA Annual Conference - May 4th -6th, 2017 this years theme is "Human Connections: What's your Story?"  This 
year we are at the Best Western Plus Ramkota Hotel and Convention Center, Sioux Falls, SD.   We are very excited to 
have Julia Taylor, PhD as our featured Keynote.  Early bird registration is now open!  
 
Russel Barkley, ADHD expert - September 27th, Sioux Falls. Best Western Plus Ramkota 
Hotel and Convention Center 
 
Be sure to like us on Facebook and continue to check the website for updated information! 
 
Erin Stolsmark, MS, NCC, LPC-MH, LAC, QMHP 
SDCA President 2015-2016 
estolsmark@gmail.com 

South Dakota Counseling Association  Winter 2016 

mailto:sdca.counseling@gmail.com
http://www.counseling.org/conference/sanfrancisco2017
https://www.facebook.com/SDCounseling


Page 2 

2017 SDMHCA & SDSCA Preconference Information 

 

 

Julia Taylor, Ph.D 

Morning Workshop 8:30am-11:30am 
3 CEs 
  

ñCounseling Techniques to Help Adolescent Girls Manage Relational Aggressionò 
 
Navigating the cultural and social context of girl world is not an easy task. Relationally aggressive behavior is often prevalent during the 
tumultuous adolescent years, and intensified by the use social media. And while relational aggression in youth continues to receive  
national attention, resources that address this behavior remain scarce. This workshop will focus on the cultural context of relational  
aggression, current research including the role of bystanders, and prevention and intervention strategies to help girls manage this  
behavior.   
By the end of this workshop participants will: 
¶ Understand the context of relational aggression and why girls engage in it 
¶ Learn about current research and evidence-based techniques to help adolescents cope with relational aggression 
¶ Learn techniques to help adolescents who engage in relationally aggressive behaviors 
¶ Understand bystander behavior 
¶ Learn interactive and proactive prevention and intervention strategies 
¶ Learn how to work with parents of girls who engage in, and are targets of relational aggression 
 

 
Afternoon Workshop 1:00pm-4:00pm 

3 CEs 
ñAn Introduction to Trauma-Informed Counseling for Youthò 

 
A growing number of youth are impacted by trauma.  As research continues to grow in this area, we are understanding more about the 
devastating consequences trauma has on childhood outcomes.  It is imperative for practitioners to recognize, understand, and address 
the unique needs of this population.  This workshop will provide an overview of trauma, cognitive and behavioral implications of trauma in 
youth, and prevention and intervention strategies for counselors.   
By the end of this workshop participants will: 
¶ Learn about the different types of trauma and the impact on youth 
¶ Understand implications of the Adverse Childhood Experiences Study (ACES) on trauma-informed practices for youth. 
¶ Understand how trauma manifests in children and adolescents, including cognitive and behavioral responses 
¶ Understand the impact of trauma on the brain 
¶ Recognize different types of trauma and trauma responses in youth 
¶ Learn essential trauma-informed skills in schools and practice 

 

 

REGISTER TODAY AT  

www.sdcounseling.org 

 



 

   EXCITING CHANGES TO SDCA CONFERENCE 
STUDENT MODERATORS 

Randi Hartman- Graduate Student Coordinator 

 

My name is Randi Hartman and I am a school counselor at Dakota Prairie Elementary in Brookings SD. This is my      
second year as the graduate student coordinator for SDCA and as always you want to make the second year even better 
than the first.  In talking to past graduate student chair committee members it seems that the biggest struggle to the     
position is getting information to students  about our association and then getting students involved at the state           
conference as moderators.  In a post survey I had the moderators fill out after conference last year, the majority of       
students heard about being a moderator through their professors.  This year I have been trying to visit campuses and 
speak to students and more professors about the benefits of being involved in a professional organization. 

In meeting with members of the executive committee we decided on some exciting changes to the graduate student  
moderator position which will hopefully help with student involvement. First, student moderators will have the opportunity 
to attend the conference for free! We are going to ask for a $40.00 deposit that will be refunded at the conclusion of    
conference if all moderator requirements are met.   Secondly, upon getting accepted as a moderator, students will sign 
and date a letter of commitment so they are clear on what their expectations for conference will be. In the post survey, 
student moderators sited their main reason for being a moderator was professional development and networking so we 
discussed ways to boost these things as well. 

The graduate student scholarship is another area that was discussed.  In the past, student moderators had to fill out an 
additional application and get 2 letters of support along with the application.  According to the survey, the number one 
reason students didnôt apply for the scholarship was not having time due to their busy schedules.  To help simplify and tie 
the scholarship to performance at conference, this year moderators will only need one recommendation sheet from a  
professor or current SDCA member that will be provided to them.  Moderators will also be required to fill out a self-rating 
scale and the post moderatorôs survey to be eligible for a scholarship.  We will give out up to two $500-$1000            
scholarships for each educational organization.  

You can find additional information, including the Moderator Application at http://www.sdcounseling.org/student.html 
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SAVE THE DATE 

§ Third Quarter SDCA Board Meetingï Thursday, January 12th, 6pm CT Pierre 

§ Day on the Hillï Friday, January 13th, 7:30am CT, Pierre 

§ Sioux Chapter Holiday Dinner at Carnavalï Friday, January 20th, 6pm *Free appetizers 

§ Sioux Chapter Supervision Training (additional information to follow)- February 24th, 12:30-4:30pm 

§ ACA National Conferenceï March 16-19th, San Francisco 

§ Sioux Chapter Wine Tasting and Dinner at Hy-Veeï March 24th  5:30 to 8pm  



Page 4 

 
 
 
 
 

Day on the Hillï January 13th 
 
Advocating for our profession is one of the most important things you can do. It often takes many voices to have an 
issue be heard and recognized. We encourage all counselors, students, and educators to attend our Day on the Hill 
event. We are often asked, ñWhy does SDCA have a Day on the Hill event?ò We host this event for a variety of rea-
sons, but here are a few reasons why you should attend: 
¶ Learn about Issues and Legislation affecting our profession, clients and students, and what YOU can do.  
¶ Become a better leader and advocate for our profession. 
¶ Familiarize yourself with the legislative process. 
¶ Network with your colleagues. 
 
We will begin our day at the Capitol, meeting with legislators, and making sure we network and make them familiar 
with SDCA and our members. We will then move to a Lunch and Learn at the Red Rossa Italian Grille, where our  
featured speaker will be Greg Sattizahn.  
 
Greg Sattizahn was appointed State Court Administrator for the South Dakota Unified Judicial System on September 
9, 2013.  Prior to his appointment, Greg first began work with the Unified Judicial System as a Supreme Court Law 
Clerk for the Honorable Justice Richard W. Sabers.  Following his clerkship, Greg practiced law for a private law firm 
and then returned to the Unified Judicial System as a Staff Attorney for the South Dakota Supreme Court.  Greg sub-
sequently served as the UJS Legal and Legislative Counsel and then the Director of Policy and Legal Services before 
being appointed State Court Administrator.  
 
Greg has been a leader in South Dakotaôs adult and juvenile justice reform and serves on the Public Safety Improve-
ment Act Oversight Council and Chairs the Juvenile Justice Public Safety Improvement Act Oversight Council, and 
Chair of the Juvenile Justice Public Safety Improvement Act Oversight Council.  

 
Accommodations 

SDCA will cover the cost of the hotel rooms for those spending the night. All rooms will be double occupancy. Please 
contact Rebecca Christiansen at sdca.counseling@gmail.com by January 5th to reserve your room and indicate your 
roommate preference if you have one. Otherwise you will be paired with another SDCA member. Limited rooms are 
available. SDCA will provide supper on Thursday night and lunch on Friday. There is a free breakfast at the hotel. 
SDCA will assist in arranging carpooling. 

 
 

For information regarding the session, your legislators, the committees, etc. go to http:// legis.sd.gov/. 

 
We hope you will join us! 

mailto:sdca.counseling@gmail.com
http://legis.sd.gov/
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Thank you SDCA for allowing me to attended the Midwest ILT conference.  I enjoyed the professional  
development experience and value the time I spent with other counselors across the region. As a young 
professional, itôs great to connect with experienced leaders in the field and establish connections. I attended 
sessions on parliamentary procedure, growing and sustaining and organization, and mindfulness in leader-
ship. I can see the benefits of these sessions both personally and professionally. I work with a number of 
groups and having the added training in parliamentary procedure helps me feel confident to take active roles 
therein. Considerations of organization growth and development are vital to keep SDCA strong. I enjoyed 
the session that covered how to promote our organization and the profession in South Dakota. It also helps 
me in my work at SDSU as an advisor for the College of Arts and Sciences. The session on mindfulness in 
leadership was by far the best. Our speaker was engaging, motivating, and provided a message appropriate 
for both counselors and their clients, consumers, and students. The weekend was busy, motivating, and a 
great way to grow as a professional! I look forward to re-investing this time with my students, my profession-
al associations, and my colleagues. 
  

Thank you, 
  
Jessica Lewis 
Professional Academic Advisor 
SDSU 

 

MIDWEST INSTITUTE FOR LEADERSHIP 

 

 

SDCA was well represented at the 
Midwest Institute for Leadership 
Training in Minneapolis, October 14-
16th.  We had a terrific mix of sea-
soned and emerging leaders attend. 
Pictured Left: Julie R Nelson, Emerg-
ing Leader; Betsey Hughes, Presi-
dent Elect, Lewis and Clark Chapter; 
Jessica Lewis, Emerging Leader;  
and Tracie Erdmann-Presenter.  
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I attended the Midwest Region 2016 Leadership Institute in Minneapolis, Minnesota. This is my first time  
attending a Conference like this. It was a learning experience for me, I am the newly President Elect for the 
South Dakota Native American Counseling Association.  This leadership training gave me new Ideas of what a 
Leader looks like, they gave a lot of good information about what is a leader? Good Leaders develop values 
and Principles to live by. I also attend the Transformative Leadership through Mindfulness Practice by Dr.  
William Brendel, this was also very interesting and motivational. I also attended other session which included 
Fiduciary Responsibilities, Role of Presidents, By Laws, Wellness, Self-Care, and Leadership, Growing  
Association Leaders, and Motivating Volunteers. I also heard Testimonies from Presidents of Chapters from 
the Midwest areas, and listening to them made me realize that being in a Leadership role is a learning  
experience, and with that I am very glad that I got to attend this Awesome Leadership training I learned a lot 
which is beneficial to the SDNACA and their goals to continue on and keep moving forward. 
 
 

 
 
 Thank you, 
 Ms. Lola Blue Earth 
 President Elect of the SDNACA 

MIDWEST INSTITUTE FOR LEADERSHIP 

 

 

 

Also attending the Midwest Institute 
for Leadership Training in Minneap-
olis, October 14-16th was Pictured 
Left: Rebecca Christiansen, SDCA 
Executive Director; Erin Stolsmark, 
SDCA President; Lola Blue Earth, 
SDNACA President Elect, and Lane 
Madsen, President Elect West River 
Chapter.  
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SDCA Emerging Leaders Program 
 
SDCA is excited to share about its new Emerging Leaders Program. In an effort to demonstrate a continued 
commitment to the leadership and professional development of SDCA members, SDCA is seeking to award 
two graduate counseling students and one new professional early in her or his career as 2016-2017 Emerging 
Leaders.  The Emerging Leaders Program will provide participants with experiences that support leadership 
skill and competency development, and diverse opportunities to actively participate in SDCA Executive Board 
meetings, serve on a committee, task force, and/or engage in projects of interest, receive mentorship, build 
professional networks, and gain exposure to the responsibilities associated with fulfilling elected leadership  
positions. 
 
SDCA will be looking for both Emerging Leaders as well as emerging leader Mentors in the coming weeks. 
Please keep your eyes out for additional information. We will be looking for Emerging Leader applicants as well 
as a few former leaders, who would be interested in being Mentors. Your previous leadership role can be at the 
Chapter, Area of Specialty, or SDCA Executive Board level.  
 
If you have any questions or would like to receive more information as soon as it becomes available, please 
contact SDCA President Erin Stolsmark at estolsmark@gmail.com 
 

MIDWEST INSTITUTE FOR LEADERSHIP  

 

The Midwest ILT program gave me a chance to learn how surrounding states are using new technology and 
techniques to enhance their organizations. We were able to make connections with surrounding leaders to find 
out how they are using Facebook, Twitter, and other websites to increase the networking for counselors 
across long distances in their states. South Dakota has a strong base for our organizations and are doing a 
great job working together as a team across all specialties. 

The Midwest ILT team shared a lot of knowledge and ideas on ways that they are encouraging new profes-
sionals to be leaders in their organizations. I look forward to helping SDCA and my local chapter to bridge the 
gap between our experienced professionals and new professionals by connecting them for mentoring opportu-
nities. The focus on mindfulness and self-care was also inspiring as our profession and leadership responsibil-
ities can sometimes cause early burn out. I highly recommend this training to new and experienced profes-
sionals to renew your passion for our field of expertise 

 Lane Madsen 

President Elect West River Chapter 



 

Renew your SDCA Membership Now!! 

Visit 

www.sdcounseling.org 

 

Ethics Corner 

Terry Crandall, Ethics Chair 

   Ethics and the Duel Relationship 

 

Once upon a time at a national conference, I attended a session on ethics and dual relationships. The upshot of 
that 90 minute presentation: donôt have them. 

I thought to myself, ñHa! Try that technique in Viborg, or Veblen, or Vivian, or even in a larger community like Ver-
million!ò  The reality that those of us in fly over country face is that our clients could also be our neighbors, ac-
quaintances, shopkeepers, or plumbers. Dual relationships are virtually unavoidable in the smaller communities, 
particularly if your practice is located where you live. 

Then the question arises, ñWhat does one do.ò 

The ethical counselor needs that conversation with their client upon intake.  Think of every circumstance in which 
you and your future client may come in contact and mutually develop strategies. Does your client want to 
acknowledge you, say hello and exchange small talk or would they rather that you avoid them completely. I once 
heard another counselor speak of ñsupermarket avoidance tag,ò where either the counselor or the client spy the 
other in a store and ducks from one aisle to another, trying to avoid contact with the other! Can you imagine this 
scenario happening to you?? 

You must stress with your potential client that any public conversation regarding your professional relationship 
must be avoided at all costs. If the client needs to contact you about something, arrange with them ahead of time 
as to how to accomplish this as part of your intake. This may be particularly true of some parents of young clients 
who may be tempted to talk to you in public (and loudly) regarding their child.   

As with most ethical conundrums, an ounce of prevention is worth a pound of woe. 
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